
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear GGSDA Church Family-- 

  

I just have five minutes to write a short note from North Carolina, where I am speaking for the weekend for the Arden Church, on the 

theme of the Character of God.  They bring in a guest speaker one weekend a month, for the last two years, and have really brought in 

some of the best preachers and teachers in the Adventist Church.  I am easily the least known of all of them, but I am honored that the 

chair of the committee was my friend in Chicago and we share a common passion for the picture of God.  I spoke tonight, will speak for 

both services in the morning, and then again tomorrow night. and back home Sunday afternoon.  I hate to miss all that is happening, 

but this was scheduled long, long ago, and I needed to keep the appointment, and have spent some people who are precious to Hilda 

and me. 

  

SABBATH: 

SANCTUARY (9:30am):  Pastor Tony and the band, clarifying every week another truth and exposing crazy lies about God. 

DIVINE WORSHIP (11:30am):  Pastor Gerald Penick will have the message, on the Cross, leading up to Easter next week.  I have 

been listening in on some of his mulling over the message, and I think you will be richly blessed.  He will also teach my class in the 

morning, AND play the organ for church, as Carol Meckstroth is at her high school reunion in Keene, Texas for the weekend. 

  

EASTER WEEKEND: 

  Friday night, 7:30am, Fellowship Hall:  Leonardo da Vinci Last Supper painting reenacted. 

  Breakfast Banquet:  Sabbath morning, 8:30am to 10:00am breakfast is served, then program 

  Resurrection Worship Service:  11:00am to 12:30 pm, Sanctuary 

  Sunday morning:  Sunrise Service, 6am, Corona del Mar beach 

  

Note from Suzanne Kalmbach re: the Breakfast: 

"Easter is quickly coming upon us!  Breakfast will be provided, but any donations of breads, pastries and muffins would be greatly 

appreciated!  They are welcome to be dropped off at the church on Friday, 4/18 or early Sabbath morning.  Please 

email Suzanne Kalmbach at suzanne@phfewic.org if you have any questions." 

  

There are several different meals and other programs among the Filipino and Vietnamese Fellowships, I will let them communicate with 

everybody directly.  I hate to miss any of it! 

  

THANKS--to all who came to help with Community Service, that meant the world to them.  450 families being served a month now. 

 And we thank all who have brought Bibles for the Philippines--but we could use a few more to fill up the two boxes that sponsors have 

paid the shipping for. 

  

God bless, pray for me here, see you next week! 

  

Pastor Dan 
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